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Howdon rotunda

Removal of the roofing felt from each 
rotunda roof has been completed.  The 
domes have been grit-blasted to reveal the 
concrete surface.

Cracks found in the concrete dome are now 
being sealed prior to the application of a 

waterproof coating.



This view of Howdon rotunda shows where crack repairs have been 
completed on the roof, prior to the application of the final finish.

Jarrow rotunda, with roofing felt removed, surface grit-blasted, 
awaiting concrete repairs.  A sample panel is also being prepared for 

approval of the final roof finish



The removal of two of the four escalators has started.  In 
this view of Howdon, the green decorative panels have 
been removed, revealing the usually hidden access steps 
between the escalators, the handrail support brackets and 
a glimpse of the escalator truss and drive chain.

Handrail brackets

Escalator Truss
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This view of Howdon shows the return route of the handrail, 
seen to the left approximately level with the steps 

Handrail return

Travel Handrail



Dismantling of the escalator at Jarrow is also 
underway.  In each rotunda it is the west-side 
escalator that is being removed.  Works are 

staggered, with works at Howdon several weeks 
ahead of those at Jarrow.

The east-side escalator has been 
covered to protect it during the works



Temporary lighting has now been 
installed throughout the tunnels, 
to allow strip out of the existing 
lighting.

Removal of the green side panels has revealed the 
handrail tension mechanisms at the upper and lower 

landings respectively.



An example of the handrail tension mechanism required at 
the top and bottom of each handrail, set aside after removal. 



Paving flags in the Cyclist Tunnel have been lifted, 
to establish the route of much of the mechanical and 
electrical services for tunnel systems

Ceramic tiles have been cleaned in both tunnels 
prior to repair of damaged tiles and re-grouting.

Sections of flooring in the pedestrian tunnel have 
been removed for renovation/replacement.

All the existing light fittings have now been removed.



Safety Posters

As part of the sessions 
pupils were asked to 
design safety posters, with 
prizes for the best entries.

The winning entries from 
the Safety Poster 
competition at Dunn Street 
Primary School Jarrow are 
shown on this page and 
are now displayed on the 
site hoardings at Jarrow.

GBBS Ltd and 
the TWITA 
communications 
team have 
visited local 
schools to 
provide safety 
awareness 
sessions to local 
children, to warn 
of the dangers of 
construction 
sites.



Pupils from Stephenson 
Memorial Primary 
School, Howdon, have 
also been busy 
designing safety posters 
for the project during 
their safety awareness 
session.  The winning 
designs are shown here 
and are now prominently 
displayed on the site 
hoardings at Howdon.
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